


E.   Christmas Social:  Commodore Jane reported that the Christmas social at Olive 
Garden was well attended and a good time by all was had.  The Commodore’s 
Award was presented to Bob Keeler for chairing the 2015 Regatta by Vice-
Commodore Dave St. Clair.  Commodore Jane also presented a special award to 
Kent Morgan for his service in the Annual Regatta organization.  
 

F.    George Kirby also has confirmed the meeting dates for 2016 with St. Stephens 
Episcopal Church.   
 

G.  2016 Regatta: Contact with the Boat House owners is needed to confirm dates 
for 2016 Regatta.  
 

H.  Luther Disher will contact the people in Alton about participating in, and dates 
for Great Rivers Festival.  
 

I.      Farm and Toy Show at the Sheraton Lakeside Chalet  in Westport Plaza:  The 
club will have a static display on Sunday, February 7, 2016 from 8:30 AM to2 PM. 
Thanks to Roy Baker who runs the show.  
 

J.     Mark Twain Hobby will again supply the much appreciated gift cards for club 
door prizes.  
 

           K. SSMA: 

1. Check to see if your SSMA is due for renewal.  

Note: new Membership Director is: 

Lee Stewart 

SSMA Clubs/Membership Director 

7325 176th Street SW 

Edmonds, WA 98026  
 

K.   Application for 2016 Admirals Club membership to SSMA has been sent to Mr. 
Stewart by the club secretary, Bob Keeler. 

          
 Fleet Information: 

  

1.     Commodore Jane has club shirts for $10.00 each. 
2.     Kent Morgan ran across a web site http://www.hobbypartz.com which has 
items of interest for all different R/C interests. 

Raffle:     

The winners for gift cards to Mark Twain Hobby Center were Phil Frisch and Michael 
Benefield. 

Show and Tell:  Dave St. Clair gave a clinic on how an R/C servo works and how it can be 
reworked to power different items on a boat ( in particular the drive motor) by separating 
the potentiometer from the gear set. See article in Broadside. 

The meeting was adjourned at 2016 on a motion by Mike Alligood, seconded by Luther 
Disher.   

The next meeting will be February 1, 2016.  Respectfully submitted, Bob Keeler 



 
 
 

 
 



--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
150-Year-Old Steamboat 

Kent Morgan found the following information for us and I remember when they found the boat, which 
was during Tom O’Dell’s time.  This is only part one of a wonderful informative narrative – hope you 
enjoy it.   

  When they dug up this old 

sunken steamboat, they 

couldn't believe what they 

found. 
  
 

  

 

In 1856, the Steamboat Arabia left the 

banks of Kansas City on a routine 

supply trip up the Missouri River. 

Onboard were two hundred tons of 

precious cargo en route to 16 

different towns along the frontier.  

 

 

Steamboats were common in those days, as they 

were the best method of traveling up and down 

America's river systems. These boats were a big 

business at the time and were absolutely essential for 

trade and commerce. 

Unfortunately for the Steamboat Arabia, a fallen walnut tree 

was waiting just below the surface of the water, hidden from 

sight thanks to the glare on the water from the setting sun. The 

impact instantly tore the hull and the boat sank in minutes. 

Thankfully, everyone on board was able to swim to safety, except 

for one poor mule who was tied to the deck and forgotten in the 

chaos. 

The soft river bottom quickly engulfed the boat in mud 

and silt and in just a few days, it was swept away 

entirely due to the force of the river. Over time, the 

river shifted course and for the next 132 years, the 



Arabia was lost to the world until it was discovered in the 1980s, 45 feet deep underneath a 

Kansas farm. 
 

 
Legend of the sunken ship had been passed on through the 

generations in the area and inspired local Bob Hawley to find it 

in 1987. He and his sons used old maps and sophisticated 

equipment to eventually find the boat half a mile away from the 

present-day river. The farmers who owned the land agreed to 

let them dig it up - as long as they were done in time for the 

spring planting season.  

 
 
 

 
All manner of heavy 

equipment was brought in, 

including a 100-ton crane. 

20,000 gallons of water had 

to be removed into 65-foot-

deep wells. 

 

 

 

After two weeks of excavation, the first parts of the boat 

appeared - the remains of the left paddlewheel and this small 

black rubber shoe that was lying on the deck. 
They also recovered fine 

china, fully preserved along 

with its yellow packing straw. 

It had all been preserved 

perfectly thanks to the 

airtight mud. 

 
 
 
 

 
On November 26,    1988, the full boat was 

uncovered along with its 200 tons of buried treasure.  



 
With no air to cause spoilage, thousands of items were 

recovered completely intact. Jars of preserved foods were 

still totally edible. One brave excavator even tested it out 

by eating a pickle from one of the jars and found it to still 

be fresh. 

 
 

Today, the artifacts are all 

housed in a museum in 

Kansas City called the 

Steamboat Arabia 

Museum. One of their 

displays is the fully 

preserved skeleton of that 

poor mule.  
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